
Dear Mr. Williams and other Supervisors, 

 

I am a resident of the Rancho Navarro subdivision near Navarro. I have lived there for about ten 

years. I am a staff engineer at SHN Consulting Engineers and Geologists. My wife is a 

winemaker and manager at an Anderson Valley winery. Ww have two young daughters. 

 

I am writing to you to bring your attention to the damages caused by some (not all) of the 

commercial-scale marijuana grows in my neighborhood.  

 

Specifically, the level of activity and traffic due to permitted and unpermitted grows is 

antithetical to the rural residential purpose of our community and homeowners association. 

 

There is an outlandish level of water truck traffic that is damaging our fragile road network. 

Laborers and out-of-town workers constantly cycle in and out of the community and, at times, 

speed through the neighborhood. 

 

The level of growing activity is above and beyond the typical activity of years ago. Most of the 

large-scale grows are not owner-occupied and are just plantations for business operations. 

 

I respectfully request that the Mendocino County Board of Supervisors does not allow for the 

increase in sizes of growing operations nor extend permit timelines.  

 

It seems as though, as predicted by many at the start of the County permit program, that the 

County will eventually just fade out of their permit program and default to State regulations. It is 

my sincere hope that this does not result in larger operations with even heavier impacts on my 

residential community.  

 

I know that growing marijuana for business purposes has been a livelihood in my neighborhood 

long before I moved in, but the trends keep getting worse and worse. It would be helpful if the 

County could recognize our desire to maintain a residential-first priority and assist with creating 

a system that doesn't treat our neighborhood just as a place to make a dollar. 

 

Thank you, 

 

--Kirk Vodopals 

 


